Minutes of

ACRL/NJLA User Education Committee

May 7, 2010

10:30 – 12:30 p.m.
Attendance

	Rider University:
	Claire Clemens, Jacqui daCosta, Pat Dawson, Eleonora Dubicki, Melissa Hoffman, Ma Lei Hsieh (Chair), Nancy Madacsi, Leslie Murtha (Recorder).

	William Paterson University:
	Nancy Weiner


Minutes
The minutes of the meeting on March 19th were approved with minor corrections.

Summer Workshop

· Ma Lei thanked everyone for their contributions to the planning and preparation of the workshop.

· Registration

· Jacqui distributed a list of current registrants. 35 people have registered so far, six of them being presenters. Registration is capped at 80 people, including the presenters. All presenters are reminded that they need to register for the workshop. The deadline is May 20th.

· Jacqui reviewed her system for placing registrants in their preferred breakout sessions. So far, all of the registrants have been placed in their first-choice sessions. The number of participants in each session is determined by the capacity of the assigned space and by the wishes of the presenters. Presenters were offered the option to cap attendance for their sessions; Jacqui will consult with the moderators who were not present at the meeting before finalizing the caps.

· Final assignments will be e-mailed to the registrants after May 20, and will be included on the sign-in sheet for the registration table. A roster for each session will also be provided for the benefit of the moderators.

· A question was raised about the financial break-even point was raised; given the rate of advance registration and the flexibility of the caterers, it was decided that this was not likely to become an issue.

· Public Relations

· A poster designed by Ellen Parker was distributed at the NJLA Annual Conference on April 28. The poster includes the registration form.

· An announcement for the program has been added to the opening page of the committee’s wiki, with links to an online version of the poster, and to the registration form in PDF format. These pages are also linked from the page for Programs and Activities.

· The program has been added to the NJLA calendar of events.

· Announcements have been sent to following e-mail lists:

	· ACRL NJ Listserv 
· NJLA CUS listserv
· NJLA
· VALE listserv
· NJASL
· Highland Regional Library Cooperative
· InfoLink
	· CJRLC
· Delaware Valley ACRL Chapter Listserv
· ACRL NY Greater Metro

· Lyrasis News

· Chinese American Librarian Association - NE Chapter


· Melissa will make an announcement at the upcoming Beta Phi Mu annual dinner.

· Ma Lei will ask Ellen Parker to send an announcement to the South Jersey Regional Cooperative.

· Other suggestions of appropriate lists or other PR ideas should be sent to Ma Lei.

(Note: no longer necessary; registration is almost to capacity as of 5/18).

· Parking and Transportation

· After May 20, Ma Lei will send out parking permits and a link to the campus map, via e-mail. We will use the map provided by the Security Office, and not the official campus map, which is difficult to read. The possibility of organizing a wiki page to coordinate carpooling was discussed, but rejected as unnecessary at this time.

(Update on 5/18: parking permit is not required on the day on the Visitor parking lot.)

· On-Site Registration

· Ellen and Shirley Knight (from Ramapo) have volunteered to be responsible for check-in and on-site registration. Jacqui will prepare an alphabetical sign-in sheet, and rosters for each session. Stick-on name tags will be provided. Markers will be placed at the table. Extra campus maps will be provided, and the Program Notes handout and the evaluation form will be distributed as registrants sign in.

· Program Notes

· The draft of the Program Notes was approved with minor changes. Leslie will make the changes discussed, and send the file to Eleonora, who will print the handouts. 

· Evaluation Forms

· The draft evaluation form was distributed, and changes were discussed. We will use one form for the entire program, and will add a question to the second sheet (reverse side) for feedback on individual sessions. A question about the geographic location will be added, and a request for contact information from parties interested in becoming active in either committee. Any potential volunteers will be contacted subsequently by the committee chairs.

· Ma Lei will make the discussed changes and send the second draft out for review before finalizing the document.

· Set-Up

· The Science Department of Rider University has offered to lend the committee easels to support flip-charts for the breakout sessions.

· Flip charts and markers for the breakout sessions will be supplied by the committee, out of funds budgeted for the program. 

Addendum: Foam Core or sturdy poster boards, ideally 30”x36” or larger, are needed to support the flip charts on the easels. If you have suitable boards to lend, please contact Ma Lei.

· Ma Lei will arrange for hallway signs to direct registrants to the Fireside Lounge and to the Cavalla Room, for a nominal sum from the budget. Attendees from Rider have been volunteered to escort the presenters whose sessions will take place outside the Fireside Lounge to their assigned rooms before the beginning of the program.

· Ma Lei will create tent cards for the tables in the Fireside Lounge to encourage attendees to congregate in the groups for their initial break-out session at the start of the day. It is hoped that this will facilitate moving groups to their assigned rooms. It is believed that this will not be necessary for the afternoon session, since the attendees will go directly from lunch to their second session, and any attempt to force seatings at lunch is unlikely to be popular or effective.

· Coordination with Presenters

· A brief online meeting via Wimba will be held with the moderators of breakout sessions, to sort out any procedural issues and settle any problems that have arisen. The meeting will take place on Tuesday, May 18, from 10-11 AM.

· Presenters are reminded that during the morning plenary session and the afternoon wrap-up, each of the eight groups will have only 5 minutes for their remarks. Jacqui is looking for a gong to signal the end or each speaker’s allocated time. Ma Lei has warning cards ready.

· Request for Materials

· Anyone who has a rubric to share should send it to Chris Herz. She would like to provide some samples.

· Follow-Up

· Thank you notes will be sent to the presenters via e-mail after the close of the workshop.

· As permitted by the presenters, documents and other files relating to the presentations will be made available online, either as part of the wiki, or as external links.

NJLA Annual Conference

· The ACRL/NJ Executive Board will soon have information to share regarding attendance at programs sponsored by the section. All User Education Committee programs were well attended. 

· Evaluation forms for the conference are online. Everyone is reminded to fill out the forms and to encourage others to do so.

· The committee engaged in a general discussion of high and low points of the conference, and future topics to be considered for presentation.

Elections

· Nancy Weiner has volunteered to be the next chair of the User Education Committee.

· In her absence, Ruth Hamann was nominated to be Vice-Chair. Pending her agreement, selection of a vice-chair has been postponed until the next meeting. 
(Update: Ruth has declined and therefore, the Committee needs a volunteer for Vice-chair.)

· Chairs serve for a two-year term beginning after the June ACRL/NJ meeting. Terms of office are subject to negotiation within the committee at need. Vice-chairs may succeed the current chair, but it is not required that they do so.

· Meeting dates for future meetings will be shifted, probably to the 3rd Friday of the month, to accommodate Nancy’s schedule.

Upcoming Meetings

· The Workshop will be held on Monday, June 7th. Remember to register.

· The next meeting of the User Education Committee will be a joint meeting with the VALE SIL on August 20, place TBA.

(Update: Date may be changed to Aug. 19 because many people have Friday off in the summer.)

· Nancy will suggest dates for the fall meeting schedule via e-mail, for discussion and confirmation at the August meeting.

See you all at Rider on June 7th.

Submitted respectfully by Leslie Murtha, May 18, 2010.

